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Swine Newsletter 

November 1, 2015 

 

Influenza Season 

 

Dear Pork Producer, 

 It is flu season again! I’ve already suffered through one cold in October. Many of you 

have pointed out that when people in the barn get sick, it follows that pigs do likewise and vice 

versa. Apparently, according to a memo from the Ministry of Health and Long term care, this 

really does happen! They even suggest that people who work in pig barns should stay away 

from the barn if they get flu like symptoms. Yeah! Good luck with that! Anyway, the following is 

reproduced directly from the memo that I received encouraging all of us to get vaccinated.



 

 

So what about the pigs!!! 

Classically, if a barn of naïve pigs get swine influenza virus they all go off feed, lie around (are lethargic), 

will have fevers (this is where a rectal thermometer might be a handy tool to be able to check a few of 

the sick pigs!) and will cough abit. 

Classically, they get over it in a few days (just like people) and start growing again. Problems arise if 

other bugs take advantage of the pigs while they are sick and their immune systems are compromised. 

This is why I usually recommend some sort of antibiotic treatment be administered during the illness. 

In pig barns SIV always seems to involve more than one bug. Pasturella, Streptococcus, Actinobaccillus, 

mycoplasma, Bordetella, Hemophilous, etc. often rear their ugly heads.  

That’s enough for this month. 
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